THIS WEEK’S COMING EVENTS
Sun. Oct. 25

 9:00 am Worship in Sanctuary



10:15 am Adult Ed & Sunday School

Mon. Oct. 26

 Office open 10-Noon.



 6:00pm Christian Ed Meeting

Tues. Oct. 27

 Office open 10-Noon.
Wed. Oct. 28

 Office open 10-Noon.



 5:15 pm Confirmation
Thurs. Oct. 29

 Office open 10-Noon.



 6:30 pm Service in Sanctuary with Communion
Fri. Oct. 30

 Office Closed.
Sat. Oct. 31

11:00 am – 1:00 pm Turkey Dinner Delivery & Carry out only

 4:00 pm – 6:00 pm Turkey Dinner Carry out & Drive-thru only

HAPPY HALLOWEEN!
Sun. Nov. 1

 9:00 am Worship in Sanctuary with Communion



10:15 am Adult Ed & Sunday School




10:30 am Drive-thru Communion

FUTURE COMING EVENTS
Wed. Nov. 4

 5:15 pm Confirmation
Thurs. Nov. 5

 6:30 pm Service in Sanctuary

Sun. Nov. 8

 9:00 am Worship in Sanctuary




10:15 am Adult Ed & Sunday School

LOOSE COIN UPDATE: We are still using the loose coins in the offering plate for special projects. You can still give by specifying on the envelope that it is for Stewardship loose coin offering. Thanks to all for your continued support!!

NEW SIGN UPDATE: New Sign is now in place and we are waiting on some lighting to be finished. Thank you all for your continued support!
DRIVE THRU COMMUNION: First Sunday of each month from 10:30 am- 11:00 am. The next drive-thru communion will take place on Sunday November 1st.
STEWARDSHIP SUNDAY: Will be on Sunday November 8, 2020. Watch your mailboxes for your information. We will have inserts for the next 3 weeks pertaining to Stewardship Sunday. Thank you for your continued support of Our Saviour’s UCC!
WELCOME TO OUR SERVICE TODAY!
We welcome all visitors and guests, and we are glad you can join us for our services.

Large print bulletins and regular bulletins are available in the vestibule and online, if you would like one mailed to you, please let us know. Weekly hymns are being printed and some are available in the vestibule by the bulletins.
9:00 am Worship: Podcasted and video at www.oursavioursuccripon.com & airs at 11:00 am on 1600 WRPN. Also available on Facebook, Instagram, and YouTube.

Pastor


Rev. Dr. Kevin Mundell    revdrmundell@me.com           920-385-8990

Parish Nurse

Jessica Geisthardt  Jessica.geisthardt@ssmhealth.com 920 904-2583

Admin. Assistant 
Krystal Meyer                  osuccripon1@gmail.com          920-748-2544

Custodian

Rick Stracy

rlstracy@gmail.com
            920-229-1367
CHURCH OFFICE HOURS:  The office hours are: Mon-Thurs. 10-noon. If you need to get into church at an unopen time, please call the church office and leave a message or call Krystal at (920) 373-1240 (cell), if she does not answer, please leave a voicemail.

PARISH NURSE HOURS: Nurse Jess is able to see members by appointment on Tuesdays & Thursdays in the church office. Call 920-904-2583 to leave a message for an appointment time.
Sunday Worship Team   9:00 am

Audio Operator:
Bob Meyer


Liturgist:
Confirmand
Acolyte:





Organist:
Craig Bowden 

COPY RIGHT LICENSE: CCLI #: 938092; CCS Perform #:9734; CCS Worship #: 9734; OL: A-729567

CONTRIBUTIONS & ATTENDANCE FOR LAST WEEK: 
Attendance: 27
General Fund: $ 2,310

Capital Improvements: $185

OCWM: $264
Thank you so much for your continued support of mailed in and online contributions! It means so much to us during this time! 
DEC. MESSENGER: The deadline is NOV. 16, please send it to osuccripon1@gmail.com in WRITTEN EMAIL OR WORD DOCUMENT BY NOON. PLEASE NO PDF’S! Thank You!
CONTACT INFORMATION: If any of your contact information changes, please let the office know as soon as possible. Thank you. 
Birthday Greetings to our Young at Heart (age 50+)
October 24, 2020- October 31, 2020
Arlene Koller, October 24    Robert Meyer, October 24    Susan Wrzinski, October 26
Kathleen Luedke, October 27    Barbara Dahlke, October 28    Martin Hammen, October 31
GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS:
ALTAR & ORGAN FLOWERS; RADIO BROADCAST; BULLETIN SIGN-UP: 2020 Sign-up is available on the stand outside of the office! This sign-up is for ALL SPONSORSHIPS! Altar flowers are $25 and Organ flowers are $16 each. Radio Broadcasts are $50 per sponsor & $25 per sponsor per bulletin. You can also send a letter with payment into the office or call the office to sign up. Please remember to send payment in for your signed-up slots.
MISSIONS COMMITTEE NOTES: October – Harvest and Gathering (will be Nov 22nd) – bring in any non-perishable items (collect through October- Nov 22nd). You can drop off in the East Narthex during open office hours. Russell Manor Bake Sale rescheduled to hopefully this winter for a Holiday Bake Sale. Smoke Alarm Install. – rescheduled for hopefully next spring. Due to COVID, we will not be doing Operation Christmas Child this year. Please watch bulletins and messengers to stay up to date. Thank you!
NURSE JESS NOTE: 
[image: image1.png]


A common misconception is that vaccines are only for the young. However, the CDC notes that some of the protection given by childhood vaccines may wear off as we age. Also, due to lifestyles, health conditions and age, some are at more of a risk for certain vaccine-preventable diseases. Influenza: an annual flu shot is recommended and is typically given prior to November when flu season can already be in swing. The flu shot can take up to two weeks to build proper antibodies in our system before it takes full effect. Tdap: this is comprised of tetanus, diphtheria, and pertussis or whooping cough. Every person should receive this – if you didn’t get it as an adolescent, it is recommended that an adult get the Tdap once, and then the Td booster shot every 10 years.Shingles: anyone that was exposed to chicken pox as a child is at risk for shingles as they get older. Nearly 1 out of 3 people will develop shingles in their lifetime. Adults 50 and older should get this vaccine which is administered in 2 doses. PPSV23: Pneumococcal polysaccharide vaccine protects against pneumococcal diseases including meningitis and bloodstream infections. Recommended for adults 65 and older. PCV 13: Pneumococcal conjugate vaccine protects against pneumococcal disease and pneumonia. Adults 65 and older who have never received a dose should discuss PCV13 with their physicians. Other vaccines may be specific for your lifestyle. Planning to travel to foreign countries in your retirement? Vaccines may be needed such as Hep A, typhoid, yellow fever or measles. Visit the CDC’s website on travel to check the countries you’ll be traveling to and get the vaccines 4-6 weeks in advance. 
TURKEY DINNER: There will be an annual turkey dinner on Saturday Oct. 31. Deliveries and carry out from 11am-1pm. Carry out and Drive up from 4pm-6pm. No dine in. Santa Club will be the organization we donate to this year. Donation board is in the north entrance (Scott St). Tickets available in the office during open office hours; only 500 tickets available and when they are gone, they are gone. More information is in the Oct. messenger. The date is listed in the bulletin in upcoming events and on the Oct messenger calendar as well as above. Feel free to call the office or Krystal on her cell number listed above or Nancy at (920) 229-3486 or Buck at (920) 229-3184 with any questions or concerns regarding the dinner. There are still donation options available on the board for the Turkey dinner located in the entry at the outside entrance nearest the church office (Northeast corner of the building). On the Day of our two-part Turkey dinner we will need a carry-out team and a delivery team from 11:00am till 1:00pm. In the evening we will need a team of about 8 people in the kitchen, about 8 people for the carry-out station and about 8-10 people for the carport drive thru pick up. If you feel safe enough to help us, we would appreciate the help. We will be wearing masks the whole time and for many of us gloves as well.
ADULT ED: Adult Education class is now meeting in the Chapel on Sunday’s at 10:15am. We will be doing a book study using the book, “Unshakeable: Standing firm in a Shifting Culture”.
SUNDAY SCHOOL: Our Sunday school is open and meeting in person socially distanced and with masks in the downstairs Sunday school room at 10:15am. We have a youth Sunday school class meeting in the Confirmation room at 10:15am on Sundays during our Sunday school time.
CONFIRMATION: Confirmation is now meeting on Wednesdays starting at 5:15 in the fellowship hall.
CHRISTIAN ED: Meeting on Monday October 26 at 6:00pm in the East Narthex.
SPECIAL MUSIC: If you are interested in contributing to worship with some form of special music, please talk to Craig Bowen or David Thompson. We can even record the piece in the sanctuary and insert the recording into our services for safety if need be.
NEW CUSTODIAN: Our custodian, Jim Abraham has resigned from his position. We want to thank him for all of his hard work. Rick Stracy is our custodian once again and started this past Monday, October 19th so when you see him, welcome him back.
PARISH NURSE ANNOUNCEMENT: Nurse Jess will be ending her time with us on Dec 31, 2020. Copies of the change and discernment process are all around the church. We ask that people get one, pick it up, and read it. We can also email it to anyone that would like it.

PRAYER CHAIN Ministry: Feel free to use our prayer chain ministry by contacting Caroline Retzlaff at 920-748-2367.
IN OUR PRAYERS: Barb Schultz, Billi Kaufman, Ed Vande Brink, Bill Waltenberry, Roger Fenner, Lorraine Fischer, Nancy Henning, Len Quinn, Robert Chikowski, Steve McSorley, Bob Schouten, Cindy Clausen, Caroline Sowersby, Sandy Krueger 12 unspoken, and all others.
In Our Prayers:

The family and friends of Thomas Sharp, as they grieve for his loss.
